Staff Assembly NEWSLETTER UC, Santa Barbara



Fall Quarter 2010 Volume 6, Issue 1

6th Annual Spooky Halloween Competition



Staff Assembly will be holding its Sixth Annual Halloween Decorating and Costume competition on Friday, October 29th. Dress up and decorate your department space and enter to win a grand prize for your staff. Staff Assembly will visit each department or office that enters to judge your spirit based on your decorations and costumes.

If your department would like to enter, please provide your department name, location, and contact person to Greta Halle at greta@cs.ucsb.edu by Friday, Oct 22nd.

The individual costume competition will be held at 12:15pm in the Hub at the UCen. Prizes will be given out in several categories. There is no need to register ahead of time for the costume competition. Happy haunting!

New Members

Welcome New Staff Assembly Members



- Anna Morales-Castaneda Office of Academic Programs
- Rosie Quimby Office of the Registrar
- . Mia Vela Office of Student Life
- Gary White Disabled Students Program

S-List: Coming Soon



The Chancellor's Staff Advisory Council (CSAC) and UCSB Staff Assembly have been working with the administration to develop a way for staff to receive information with specific interest to UCSB staff. The result is the "S-List". The S-List is designed to be a voluntary, opt-in system and will be a way to receive staff specific event notifications, invitations to serve on campus-wide committees, and other information pertinent to UCSB staff members.

Opting-in will increase your awareness of campus issues and ensure you are notified of events and opportunities to become involved. It is not intended to replace the D-List, rather augment it for staff. It is your choice! To opt-in, watch for upcoming campus announcements and instructions. Stay tuned in. Opt-in.

Staff Housing Workgroup



The Staff Housing Workgroup is a committee formed of members from Staff Assembly, CSAC, ABOG and PWA. Our mission is to work with campus administration to achieve affordable housing for staff members at UCSB. Our current Staff Housing Workgroup members are:

- Sandra Camp, Educational Opportunity Program, CSAC rep
- Val De Veyra, Electrical Engineering, Staff Assembly rep
- David Dunlop, Disabled Students Program, Staff Assembly rep
- · Maureen Evans, Materials Research Laboratory, ABOG rep
- · Greta Halle, Computer Science, Chair
- Libby Straight, Electrical Engineering, member at large
- Laurel Wilder, Budget and Planning, member at large

What is UCSB Staff Assembly?



Staff Assembly is UCSB's chapter of the system wide Council of University of California Staff Assemblies, or CUCSA. UCSB's Staff Assembly is sponsored by the Office of the Vice Chancellor for Administrative Services. Staff Assembly's mission is to support the research, teaching, and community service mission of UCSB by serving in an advisory capacity to the Chancellor, Vice Chancellors, senior officers, and other campus organizations seeking staff consultation.

Staff Assembly provides staff representatives to committees as requested by campus entities and facilitates communication among and between all staff employees. Additionally, Staff Assembly serves as a focal point and sounding board for all staff employees in issues that are not the purview of represented job classifications. General membership includes all career UCSB staff members.

UCSB Staff Assembly By-Laws (pdf)

Download PDF Version of the SA Fall 2010 Newsletter

Meet New SA Chair-elect: Martha D. Olsen



I am the newly elected Chair-elect of the UCSB Staff Assembly and UCSB's Junior Delegate to the Council of UC Staff Assemblies (CUCSA).

I've served on the UCSB Staff Assembly Committee for the past 6 years. Currently I work in the Office of Student Affairs as the Financial & Special Projects Analyst, and I have been in this position for the past 10 years. I have 26 years of service with UCSB. I'm looking forward to working with the Staff Assembly Committee this year in support of UCSB staff and the University.

Martha Olsen, Staff Assembly Co-Chair <martha.olsen@sa>

Announcements



Annual UCSB Staff Art Show

The art show will take place during the months of November and December 2010 at The Faculty Club. Stop by The Faculty Club to view your

colleagues' artistic creations.

A reception will be held on Monday, November 8th from 3:30 - 4:30 to honor the artists. Staff members who are interested in showing their artwork should contact Sally Foxen at foxen@eastasian.ucsb.edu no later than Friday, October 15.

Save the Date



6th Annual Halloween Decorating and Costume Competition: Morning - department competion. 12:15 - individual costume competition at UCen Hub



Staff Art Show: The 4th Annual Staff Assembly Staff Art Show will be held in November and December at The Faculty Club

Staff Assembly Wants YOU!



Join Staff Assembly's Coordinating Council and be a part of shaping campus events for staff. We meet on the 3rd Thursday of the month in the Multi-Cultural Center, Mtg Rm 1, from 12 to 1:30p.

Upcoming Mtgs (Thursdays): Oct 21, Nov 18, Dec 16, Jan 20

For more information about Staff Assembly email Martha Olsen

Staff Assembly Executive Board

- Co-Chair: Julie Luera julie@engineering
- Co-Chair: Martha Olsen martha.olsen@sa
- Treasurer: Greta Halle
- Newsletter Editor: George Hopwood
- Webmaster: Libby Straight
- CSAC Liaison to Staff Assembly: Sandy Camp
- Members: Stephanie Coghlan, Donna Coyne, Laura Crownover, Lydia Davenport, Valerie de Veyra, David Dunlop, Sally Foxen, Dana Huffman, Anna Morales-Castaneda, Martha Olsen, Rosie Quimby, Kim Summerfield, Nadia Tapia, Mia Vela, Gary White

Past Web Newsletters

- Spring Quarter 2010: Volume 5, Issue 3
- Winter Quarter 2010: Volume 5, Issue 2

Links of Interest

- UCSB Chancellor's Staff Advisory Council (CSAC)
- Council of UC Staff Assemblies (CUCSA)
- UC Staff Advisors to the Regents